
WALTON TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

September 13th, 2022 
 

Present: Supervisor Bob Starkweather, Treasurer Jeanine Nowak, Clerk Erin Cummings, Trustee Tom Harmon, 

Trustee Richard Heisler, Jeff Wills, Jerry Frazier, John and Michelle Collins, Jeff and Jim Strader, Patti 

Ostrowski, Terry Sedlar, Dave Soblesky and Dave Moody 

Absent: 

Supervisor Starkweather called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Trustee Heisler moved to approve the September agenda. Seconded by Trustee Harmon MOTION CARRIED. 
 

Clerk Cummings presented the payables in written form, Clerk Cummings moved to recommend $20,000 be 

transferred, to accept the payables/transfer and seconded by Trustee Heisler. MOTION CARRIED 

Clerk Cummings presented the Treasurer’s report in written form. Trustee Heisler moved to accept the 

Treasurer’s report as written and seconded by Trustee Harmon. MOTION CARRIED. 

CORRESPONDENCE: 

NEW BUSINESS: 
Eric Decker was present from Decker Insurance to present the Public Entity Insurance renewal for the next year.  

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
 

Reports: 
 

• Clerk- Working on cemetery software entering lot owners, elections are ramping up again. Election 

security grant I mentioned last month was not applicable for the 1 camera purchased and they will not 

cover the electrical.   

• Rural Fire-Supervisor Starkweather announced that the Fire Chief in Charlotte has resigned.  

• Supervisor- Supervisor Starkweather will be purchasing a water softener, and the new signs in the 

cemetery have been installed.  

• Sheriff-85 events The officer present stated that there will be 4 State Police Officers within 2 cars for any 

issues that come up during the night. 

• Olivet Fire Chief-10 calls for Walton Township in August. Halloween Open House will be Oct 31 from 6-8pn. 

• County Commissioner-  

• Road Commissioner Update- dust control, grading is completed, mowing, and the Butterfield structure is 

actively being constructed. 

• Assessing-There will be a rehearing on one of cases, on November 7.  

Public Comment: 

• Jim and Jeff Strader are concerned on the culvert placement on Butterfield, asked who they should speak 
with, Supervisor Starkweather advised them to call the Drain Office. 

• Terry Sedler voiced his concern with the increase of cemetery lots. 

• Save Soblesky mentioned that the cardboard and scrape need to be dumped at the transfer station. 

• Dave Moody stated that there is a drop off again at the transfer station from the road to the driveway. 
 

MEETING ADJOURNED: 8:14 p.m. Trustee Heisler moved to adjourn, seconded by Trustee Harmon MOTION 

CARRIED 


